Saugus Board of Selectmen

November 24, 2006


The Saugus Board of Selectmen met on November 24, 2006 at 10:30 AM in the Town Hall first floor conference room, 298 Central Street. Present were: Selectmen Janette Fasano, Stephen Horlick, Michael Kelleher, Michael Serino and the Chairman Peter Rossetti, Jr. The Town Manager Andrew Bisignani was also present.
1.) Manager discussed that his request for transfer of $200,000 was denied and would like to request Town Meeting reconsider their vote.
2.) Values have been approved by the Dept. of Revenue.

3.) Kelleher discussed possible sale of Town buildings. Ballard & Evans.

4.) The Manager submitted 3 Articles. 

Article 1: Must set tax rate. Need a balanced budget. Special Articles are available – very limited at this time. Positions are not filled at this time. No lay offs at this time – unfilled positions will not be filled.

Article 2: Reduce line items: No dollar amounts.


A.) DPW – Forestry; B.) Schools; C.) Police – unfilled positions and overtime;

D.) Fire – overtime, close Essex Street

Article 3: Overlay surplus - $25,000 balance transfer request.


Free cash – small amount. Lay offs in 2008 – furloughs possible in future. Budget planning. Special Town Meeting on December 11. Estimated tax bills.

Sources of Revenue: 1.) property tax; 2.) local receipts; 3.) State money.

Plans: Plan to reduce expenses to cover costs. Sell properties.

Peter Manoogian, TMMP10, said support process to set tax rate.


Ken DePatto, Finance Committee, said health insurance is major concern after 6 month review. Streamline budget. Where is money in operating budget and what services or positions can be changed. Trash fee, recycling, building maintenance accounts.


Debra Panetta, Chairman School Committee, said schools issue, possible funding sources $30,000 to $50,000 cut. Schools wanted 3 million more. Schools contributes to health insurance. Suggested level spending. $160,000 for teachers unfunded at this time and health insurance is self funded plan possible plan design changes.


Robert Long Town Meeting Moderator, said delete stabilization Article.


Mr. Kelleher said lease buildings to cover expenses only. The growth in FY’08 is slightly optimistic and Permit fees and I/I is unsure.


Delete Article 1 and keep Article 2 and Article 3. Add “any other Town departments deemed necessary”.

Mr. Horlick moved to call a Special Town Meeting on December 11, 2006 or subject to dates available. Chair seconds. Vote 5-0.


Mr. Kelleher moved to insert the Articles submitted by the Manager into the Special Town Meeting Warrant: Article 1: to include and or reduce any other appropriation made to any other Town Dept. under said Article 2 of 2006 Annual Town Meeting. Chair seconds. Vote 5-0.

Mr. Kelleher moved to close the Special Town Meeting Warrant. Chair seconds. Vote 5-0.


Mr. Horlick moved to adjourn. Chair seconds. Vote 5-0.


Meeting adjourned at 12:27 PM.

Peter Rossetti, Jr., Chairman 
